At a  Meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council
 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 7th February 2011 
Present: Mrs. B. Beard – Chairman

               Mr. R. Bass                     
               Mr. A. Parry
   Mrs V Swinburn
   Mr. M.Wedd

   Cllr A Davies
   Cllr D Hull 
   Cllr A Tarbuck

   
   Mr. M Davis – Clerk
Apologies: Mr P Simmonds -Vice Chairman, Mrs A Carver, Mr. A. Forrest and Mrs J Plante. 
Declaration of Interests: Mr Hull, Regional Spatial Strategy
Minutes: The minutes of the meeting held on 10th January 2011 having been circulated were proposed Mr Parry, seconded Mr Wedd and signed by the Chairman.

County Councillor’s Report:  Cllr Davies advised that the county council did not intend to increase the council tax precept for the coming year. He also confirmed that a community speed camera site had been established in Crown East Lane. LTP3 should be approved in February for the 15 year plan. He hoped to introduce regular reviews during the duration of the plan. He advised that Maples Cross lay by would be closed for the storage of surface dressing chippings and that Chantry High School was making an application for academy status. 

District Councillor’s Report: Cllr Hull advised that Mr Fitz Hugh had cut his hedge. Cllr Hull would be attending a site visit by the development control committee to look at proposed alterations to the Wembley Cottage development.
Matters arising from the minutes of 10th January 2011:
Vicarage Green: No report.
Public Rights of Way and Footpaths: No response had been received to the letter to the Food Factory concerning litter on the Martley Road. The clerk to write again. Mrs Swinburn expressed concern about the signing of the PROW’s through the factory site. The clerk to ask Mr Drinkwater to improve the way-marking.
Highways: No report.
Allotments:  No report.
Anti Social Behaviour:  No report
Village Hall: Mr Wedd advised that a suspended ceiling was being considered for the main hall in order to address the heating problems.
Regional Spatial Strategy: The fact that the Bloor Homes planning application had been withdrawn was welcomed. There was concern about the suggestion of 3 to 500 homes in the SWDP consultation report on land between Martley Road and Bell Lane. The clerk had written to Gary Williams about this matter and would clarify the number of proposed houses and the origin of the suggestion.
Suspension of Standing Orders for Public Participation:   A bad pothole was reported in Bell Lane at the Martley Road junction near the Bell Inn. There is also a pothole at the junction of Sling Lane and Bell Lane. The clerk to advise highways.
There was a report of vehicles parking on the footway the Worcester side of the Hallow Lane junction obstructing visibility. The clerk to advise the police.

Correspondence:    
1. WCC – Kendrick Homes, Bell Lane, 3rd February 2011

2.  MHDC – Kendrick Homes, 20/1/2011

2.  WCC – Additional Budget Consultation Meeting, 4th February 2011

3.  HMG – Policing , 

4.  WCC  -  Waste Strategy Consultation

5. WCC - Closure of Maples Cross Lay By

6  MHDC – Planning Workshop, Thursday 10th February

7. CPRE – Membership documents

7. WCC – Consultation on public transport

Planning applications for consideration: 
	Applications
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	10/01315/FUL
	Wembley Cottage
	Erection of detached garage 
	1*

	
	
	Bell Lane
	
	to approved dwelling (revised 
	
	

	
	
	
	
	position and amended roof)
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	10/01635/HOU
	The Homestead
	Proposed residential extension to existing
	2*

	
	
	Crown East Lane
	dwelling.
	
	
	

	Decisions
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	10/01490/HOU
	Wembley Cottage
	Erection of detached garage
	Approved

	
	
	Bell Lane
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	10/01507/FUL
	Hollybrook House
	All weather riding arena for 
	Approved

	
	
	Frenchlands Lane
	private use only. Change of use 
	
	

	
	
	
	
	of agricultural land to equestrian.
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	10/00228/OUT
	Land at Martley Road
	Outline planning application for up to 3950 dwellings, etc
	Withdrawn

	
	
	
	
	
	
	


1*) Wembley Cottage, 10/01315/FUL.   MHDC development control committee are to hold a site meeting to assess the application. There was concern about the effect of the proposed changes on the street scene and the neighbouring property

2*) The Homestead, 10/01635/HOU  The council was concerned that the narrow shared access should not be obstructed during construction and that work should be carried out at reasonable times.

Finance

a) Accounts for payment
It was proposed by Mr Wedd, seconded by Mr Parry and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:
1. Boiler Care Ltd – Supply and fit heating parts, Village Hall                    £284.47

2. FATA Automation Ltd – Print/post SWDP docs to councillors
          £114.24

3. Parish Lengthsman 

a) Charges Recoverable From Worcestershire County Council

Mr S Skeys   -   Work during December 2010 & January, 2011             £273.00

Mr M Davis  -   Scheme Management Dec 2010 & Jan 2011
            £23.10   

b) Charges due from Lower Broadheath Parish Council

      Mr S Skeys  -  Rubbish Bins, etc January 2011 


            £57.75
4.  Mr M Beard  - Print newsletter £50, paper, £43.48 & ink £56.85           £149.85

5.  Mrs J Wilson, WI – print newsletter                                                        £100.00







AOB: No report
Date of next meeting:   7th March 2011
